
City of Emeryville 
C A L I F O R N I A  

 
 

M E M O R A N D U M  
 

DATE: November 1, 2016 

TO: Carolyn Lehr, City Manager 

FROM: Pedro Jimenez, Community Services Director 

SUBJECT: City Council Discussion of Contribution of Funds for Gilman Fields 
Grant Application  

 
RECOMMENDATION 
 
Staff recommends the City Council receive the staff report and provide direction on the 
amount of contribution provided by the City of Emeryville toward matching funds in 
support of the 2016 Cal Youth Soccer Grant application.    
 
BACKGROUND  
 
On October 18, 2016, the City Council approved Resolution 16-145, authoring the 
Mayor to sign a letter of support for the 2016 Cal youth Soccer Grant Application for the 
Gillman Sports Fields. The staff report from October 18, 2016, Resolution 16-145, the 
grant application, and the letter of support are attached for reference.  The Resolution 
did not speak to the financial commitment from the City of Emeryville. Staff is requesting 
Council to consider a contribution of funds toward the local match and give direction on 
the amount the City will commit to.  
 
FISCAL IMPACT 
 
If and when the grant is awarded (notification is expected in Spring/Summer 2017), staff 
will return to City Council with a Resolution to appropriate additional funds to 
Community Services account 5460-88900, which funds would then be used to provide 
Emeryville’s contribution to the matching funds. 
 
PREPARED BY: Pedro Jimenez, Community Services Director  
 
APPROVED AND FORWARDED TO THE 
CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF EMERYVILLE: 

 

 
Carolyn Lehr, City Manager 
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Attachments: 
1. October 18, 2016 City Council Staff report 
2. Resolution 16-145 
3. Memo to JPA Members 
4. Letter of Support  

 


